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       January 13, 2020
The first meeting of January the Council of The Borough of Wilson was held in the Guy B. Tomaino Public Safety Building at 2040 Hay Terrace, Easton, PA. President Verenna called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call followed.  
PRESENT:

James McGowan



Justin Woodring




David Jones




Scott Palinkas




Tony Verenna




John Burke




Russell Lipari




Jeffrey Bracken via phone
ABSENT: Pam Taylor
Also present were:  Police Chief Christian Meehan, Solicitor Stanley Margle, Code Officer Paul Corriere, Code Officer Emanuel Machado, Borough Manager Jill Garcia, Fire Chief Joseph Sipel and Supervisor of Public Works Eric Flowers. 
READING OF THE MINUTES:

Motion by Mr. McGowan to approve Council meeting minutes from the December 23, 2019 meeting with corrections. Second by Mr. Jones and Council unanimously agreed.

Motion by Mr. Woodring to approve Council Reorganization meeting minutes from January 6, 2020 Reorganization meeting with corrections. Second by Mr. Burke and Council unanimously agreed. 

GUEST:
NONE 
CAUCUS:

Council entered a caucus at 7:29 pm and retuned at 7:54. The purpose of this Caucus was to discuss personnel matters.
PRESENTATION OF MATTERS BY RESIDENTS AND TAXPAYERS:
NONE 

COMMUNICATIONS AND PETITIONS:
Ms. Garcia advised she received a letter from Liz Deemer Service Unit #704, requesting permission for her Girl Scout Troop to sell cookies at the Meuser Park steps from January 16, 2020 through March 8, 2020. A motion to approve made by Mr. Lipari. Second by Mr. Burke. Council unanimously approved.
Ms. Garcia advised she received a letter from the owner of Studio Cuts Barber Shop requesting permission to purchase a directional sign, at the salon’s cost, to be placed at Freemansburg and Avona Ave. A motion to approve was made by Mr. Jones. Second by Mr. Woodring. Council unanimously approved. 
COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE COUNCIL PRESIDENT:
Mr. Verenna congratulated Mr. Palinkas on being sworn in as a Councilman for another four years. 
Mr. Verenna advised he was questioned about a social media post in reference to Mr. Palinkas’ swearing in. Mr. Verenna stated Mr. Palinkas was not sworn in at the Reorganization meeting on January 6, 2020 because Mr. Palinkas had not turned in his required Certificate of Election and Affidavit of Residency as require by the State of Pennsylvania Borough Code. Following Mr. Palinkas’ swearing in with Magistrate Yetter on January 9, 2020, Mr. Palinkas posted on social media that he was unable to be sworn in at the Reorganization meeting due to a “clerical hiccup”. Mr. Verenna advised Mr. Palinkas seemed to be insinuating it was a clerical error of the Borough staff, namely the Borough Manager, that resulted in his not being sworn in with the other reelected officials at reorganization. Mr. Verenna clarified that it was Mr. Palinkas’ responsibility, as it was all the other reelected officials, to get the paperwork turned in, not the Borough staff. All other reelected officials turned in all required documents to the Borough Manager prior to the reorganization meeting on January 6, 2020. 
Mr. Verenna stated he received a call in the Summer of 2019, from Northampton County asking if the Borough would still be holding the 2020 Celebration. Mr. Verenna advised he then received a call from the Borough grant writers advising the Borough did not follow through on emails addressed to Mr. Palinkas. It recently came to Mr. Verenna’s attention that the Borough Engineers emailed Mr. Palinkas in March, April and May of 2019 requesting information necessary to apply for the Hotel Tax Grant. As the Borough Engineers were informed that Mr. Palinkas was the Chairperson, all the letters were addressed to him. Mr. Palinkas did not respond to any of the emails. Mr. Verenna was under the understanding that Mr. Palinkas ignored the emails from the Borough grant writer because Mr. Palinkas believed that the Borough would “only get $2000 or $3000 dollars”. 
The Grant application was due June 14, 2019. The Mayor, Borough Manager and Mr. Burke stepped into action to provide the Engineer with the information and documents necessary to apply for the grant. 
Mr. Verenna then received a letter on January 11, 2020 from Northampton County in reference to the Hotel Tax Grant award. The Borough has been awarded $15,000 for the 2020 Celebration. 
Mr. Verenna advised he received a call from the West Easton Council questioning why suddenly $60,000 appeared in the old Recreation Board account. Mr. Verenna advised West Easton Council that the money has been there for a very long time, however, it was never communicated to the Recreation Board members while the Board still existed. 

COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE MAYOR:
Mayor Barrett advised the 2020 Celebration Committee is still looking for vendors/food trucks. 
COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE BOROUGH MANAGER: 
Ms. Garcia advised the Borough received a wooden American Flag plaque from Councilman Jeffrey Bracken and it was hung in Council Chambers. 
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES:
GENERAL GOVERNMENT:
NONE 
POLICE: 
NONE
FIRE:
Chief Sipel requested permission to hire a call fire fighter, Mr. Tyler Williams. A motion to approve made by Mr. Burke. Second by Mr. Lipari. Council unanimously approved.
PUBLIC WORKS:

Mr. Flowers advised pool demolition has begun.
PARKS AND RECREATION:
Mr. Burke advised the 2020 Committee will be hosting a Comedy night fundraiser on February 1, 2020 and will also be holding Super Bowl Squares fundraiser on February 2, 2020. Information about these two events are on the 2020 Committee’s website at celebratewilson.org 

CODE:

Code Committee is currently working on revising the Sidewalk and Curb Ordinance. The Code Committee is also working on introducing a Quality of Life Ordinance.
ATTORNEY: 

Solicitor Margle advised the Wilson Borough Athletic Committee will consist of 1 Council Member, 1 School District Member and 1 At Large member, which under the law allows the Council President to appoint the committee members. The By-Laws are currently being drafted and will provide the governance and operation of the Committee. The Committee will oversee the various league members.
Solicitor Margle recommended drafting a letter, thanking County Executive Lamont McClure Jr. 


for the Hotel Tax Grant funds for the 2020 Celebration. A motion made by Mr. Verenna to have Solicitor Margle draft the letter. Second by Mr. Burke. Council unanimously approved.

COG:
NONE
MECAB:
NONE
OLD BUSINESS:
NONE
NEW BUSINESS:
Mayor Barrett requested to add a Junior Councilman section to the Council Agendas.

ORDINANCES: 
NONE
RESOLUTIONS:
NONE
BILLS AND ACCOUNTS: 
Bills were in the amount of $140,207.98. A motion by Mr. Burke to approve the bills. Second by Mr. Lipari. Council unanimously approved. 
ADJOURNMENT:
Mr. Lipari made a Motion to adjourn at 8:07 pm. Second by Mr. Burke and Council concurred.

      ______________________________________                                                 
        STEPHANIE N. JONES

                                                                                    BOROUGH CLERK/TREASUER
